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Chairmans Review
Welcome to the final Parish Newsletter for 2024. 
As you will see below, the Parish Council has continued its efforts with projects aimed at improving road safety in the Parish and enhancing the identity of Theydon Mount with gateways which display our Parish name along with a Drive Carefully banner.            

The Parish Council also organised community events including the Summer BBQ and litter picking.

We continued to try to work with Essex Highways on traffic calming measures, in particular in relation to the dangerous bend at the bottom of the hill in Mount Road and at the Banks Lane/Mount Road junction.  These black spots are on the boundary between our Parish and Theydon Garnon which is supporting us in our efforts. We are also liaising with our local county councillor, Jaymey McIvor and the two local MPs, Alex Burghart (Brentwood and Ongar) and Neil Hudson (Epping Forest). I hope to have more positive news in the New Year. 

With best wishes for the festive season.

Peter Connell 
Chair. Theydon Mount PC

Summer BBQ
Over 75 people attended the Parish Summer BBQ which was a resounding success. A new addition this year was the wine tasting hosted by a local expert and was very well received by our wine loving residents. The excellent BBQ was run by David Cole with help from Luke Padfield & friends! As always, the beer tent was a popular watering hole. Our resident singer Shannon was better than ever, and Greg & Rachel provided a marvellous fun sing-along & dancing as a fitting finale. 

[image: A group of people sitting in chairs in a field

Description automatically generated] [image: ] [image: A group of people drinking wine

Description automatically generated]

The raffle this year was packed with generous donations raising over £400.00 and with all expenses paid we were left with profit of £500.00.

A big thanks should also go to our Master of Ceremonies Tom Warner plus to Graham & Chris Halls for their help with the set up and take down of the marquees. 
[image: A person singing into a microphone with a dog

Description automatically generated][image: ][image: ]
Gateways
After almost 2 years we finally gained permission to install Gateways in 5 locations entering our Parish. During the time we awaited the required documentation, work was carried on in the background to construct the Gateways which we are now happy to say have been erected by a Highways approved contractor.
Research has proved that installing Gateways does have an impact on speeding traffic. It is only a small step towards reducing the 60mph speed limit through our Parish! The Parish Council would like to thank everyone who has helped to make this project a reality.
[image: ]

Theydon Mount Phone Box
Another 2024 project has been the refurbishment of the phone box. The box was stripped down and all the old broken perspex and glass removed and then fully repainted. New inserts, including the Telephone signs, were installed. Unfortunately, somebody took a liking to the door which was subsequently stolen. This has now been replaced and CCTV cameras have been put in place and warning signs have now been erected.
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Finger Posts
You may have noticed at the dangerous junction at Banks Lane and Mount Road the Finger Post that was only replaced at the beginning of 2024 was demolished by a speeding car and taken away by the Rangers who are part of Epping Forest District Council. It was missing for over 6 months and we have finally established due to an internal disagreement between EFDC and Highways that the refurbishment was put on hold! 
We are now in possession of the Finger Post and have an agreement from the landowner to be able to reposition it in a safer area once we have finished a full refurbishment.

New Project :- Proposed Village Sign
As previously noted, the Summer BBQ raised money which we have potentially earmarked for a village sign. 
Our initial idea is to have the name of the Parish below a picture of St Michael’s Parish Church. It will be made using traditional materials by our talented local craftsman David Cole who has kindly offered to construct it.
We would love to hear from you with your ideas.

Litter Pick
Many thanks to all of those who helped with the litter pick held on Sunday 24th November. Yet again it was astonishing how much was picked up. It is our aim to do this on a quarterly basis as we are sure everyone will agree that it makes a big difference to our Parish.

We would love to hear any views and suggestions you may have as to future Parish projects and events. Please do not hesitate to contact us at theydonmountparishcouncil@gmail.com 
In addition, everyone will be invited to the Annual Parish Meeting in April which gives residents the opportunity to meet with the Parish Councillors and discuss matters and issues of local concern.

Happy Christmas and a prosperous New Year from Theydon Mount Parish Council
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